From: PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk [mailto:PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk] 
Sent: 06 October 2014 22:07
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 14/00204/DISC

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 10:07 PM on 06 Oct 2014 from Ms Georgina O'Brien.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Oxford To Bicester Rail Link Buckingham Road Bicester 

	Proposal:
	Partal Discharge of Condition 19 (item2) Detailed scheme of assessment (noise) for section E of 10/00023/TWA. 

	Case Officer:
	Linda Griffiths 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Ms Georgina O'Brien

	Email:
	

	Address:
	13 Hilltop Gardens, Islip, Oxfordshire OX5 2SJ


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	I am a parent of two children currently at Dr South's Primary school in Islip. My children enjoy learning in a peaceful, village school environment. I am extremely concerned that the noise and vibration caused by the development of the railway track next to the school will have a severe negative impact on the learning of pupils, and the day to day character of the school. With this in mind I object in the strongest terms to Chiltern Railway's application for the discharge of planning condition 19 with respect to section E (Islip) of the railway upgrade. Chiltern were obliged by the Cherwell District Council to undertake an assessment of potential impacts from noise and vibration, but their results seem contradictory. * They are advocating a mitigation strategy for housing in the immediate vicinity of the school but not for the school itself. * They accept that there will be an impact in the school grounds, but do not recognise that this will have an impact on the livelihood of the school. * Their findings have been described in an independent report by Arup Engineering as 'incautious' with a suggestion that the impact from vibration may be four time more severe than predicted by Chiltern's analysis. I urge the District Council to consider these points, the Arup report, and their responsibility to protect the eduction of the pupils in their schools when making a decision on this application. I urge Chiltern Railways to deal fairly with the residents of Islip, and the pupils of Dr South's School, and to remain true to their original commitment to put mitigation strategies in place for the impact of noise and vibration. Please help us to maintain the peaceful and successful character of our village school. 


